     VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
JUNE 7th, 2016
	The Mayor called the meeting to order and led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.  The roll call was read and Mr. Barhorst and Mr. Hayman was not present.  A motion was made by Dennis Harford to excuse both Barhorst and Hayman and seconded by Terry Brentlinger.  All council then voted yes to excuse both and the motion passed.  
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written.  A motion was made by Frank Dietz to pay the bills and seconded by Jacqueline Shoffner.  All voted yes and the motion passed.
	A motion to transfer $2,483.04 to the Elevated Tank Fund and $3,538.73 to the Water Treatment Plant Fund from the CIWA Fund for May balancing was made by Frank Dietz and seconded by Dennis Harford.  All voted yes and the motion passed.	
Fire Chief Norm Spring was hosting the county fire meeting so he was not present.
The new contract was presented from the Logan County Sheriff’s Department for Council approval.  The current rate is $28.50 per hour. The new contract proposes the rate to increase to $29.00 per hour in 2017; to $29.60 per hour in 2018; and to $30.30 per hour in 2019.  Stokes Township has already approved their part of the new contract.  A motion to accept the new contract was made by Frank Dietz and seconded by Jacqueline Shoffner.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.
Jessie Avila was present to discuss the 9th annual 5K run on the lake which will take place on July 2, 2016, from 8:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m.  He has a face book page if anyone would like more information. Council approved the event.  
Dave Sheets, Zoning Officer, was present and reported to Council that he had issued a permit for a home on Poplar Court.  He also discussed the ongoing problems with the chickens at the Faulder residence. The Village Administrator reported that a second certified letter has been sent but the return receipt had not come back yet showing service. 
The Utilities Commission Committee reported they had met and proposed to make a change to the Utility Sign Up policies.  The proposed change is adding a $50 fee for any request for reconnection after 3:30 p.m. This proposed fee would be in addition to the arrears amount the customer has to pay and the $25 reconnect service fee before service can be restored. This proposed fee will help the Village recoup the costs of paying overtime to village employees that are called out after hours for turn ons.  A motion to adopt the revised sign up policy for the Utility Department was made by Frank Dietz and seconded by Dennis Harford.  All voted yes and the motion passed.
The Employee Benefit Committee met and proposed a few changes to the Employee Handbook.  The changes consist of the following: on page 12 under the subheading of OVERTIME, a sentence has been added to the first paragraph to say: ANYTIME AN EMPLOYEE IS CALLED IN TO WORK AFTER HOURS, THERE WILL BE A MINIMUM OF TWO HOURS OVERTIME PAID TO THAT EMPLOYEE; on page 14 under the subheading of HOLIDAYS, a sentence has been added to the last paragraph to say: EMPLOYEES MUST WORK LAST WORKING DAY PRIOR TO A HOLIDAY TO BE ELIGIBLE FOR HOLIDAY PAY (USE OF A SICK DAY DOES NOT CONSTITUTE A WORKING DAY).  Discussion ensued and a motion was made by Frank Dietz to adopt the proposed changes.  Jacqueline Shoffner seconded the motion and all voted yes.  The motion passed.  The Fiscal Officer was directed to distribute updated copies to all employees.
The Fiscal Officer updated Council on the state audit.  The auditors have to finish up an audit for another municipality and will not be returning to our Village until the end of June.  The Fiscal Officer also updated Council on the status of the hearing with the Ohio Department of Liquor Control.  The Village has not been notified yet of the hearing. A letter was sent to ODLC withdrawing the hearing request for El Azteca as they complied with the Village tax ordinance. The ODLC requested a Resolution to withdraw the Village’s request for a hearing which the Solicitor has prepared and will be introduced for passage.
The Mayor then read Resolution No. 2016-07 authorizing the Village of Lakeview to order the Logan County Auditor to add an additional Tax Lien on Certain Real Estate Taxes for Collection for Services rendered.  Discussion was held and a motion was made by Frank Dietz to pass the Resolution and Dennis Harford seconded the motion.  All members voted yes and the Resolution was passed.  The Fiscal Officer will present it to the Logan County Auditor for collection.
The Mayor then read Resolution No. 2016-08 eliminating public on-street parking on June 25, 2016, granting access for the Lakeview Business Car and Craft Show, between the hours of 2:00 a.m.to 6:00 p.m. on June 25, 2016.  A motion was made by Jacqueline Shoffner to approve the Resolution and it was seconded by Dennis Harford.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.
	The Mayor then read Resolution No. 2016-09 withdrawing the Village’s objection to the renewal of Liquor Permit #2465225 held by El Azteca, in Lakeview, Ohio.  A motion was made by Frank Dietz to approve the Resolution and was seconded by Dennis Harford.  All members voted yes and the motion passed. 
The topic of automatic deposit of payroll for all village employees was then discussed.  It was decided unanimously to go to automatic deposit of payroll for everyone on Village payroll.  
	Dennis Harford then reported on the EMS squad meeting and reported that after July 4th, there will be a cut back on the staff. He stated that the squad had 125 less runs this year compared to last year. He also stated the board would start meeting monthly instead of every other month.
	The Village Administrator then discussed the report he received from Sawvel and Associates.  They are recommending that the Village not participate in the AMP solar project of which the village was one of 26 potential sites.   This conclusion was based upon the fact that the Village has already acquired power supply resources sufficient to serve its peaking energy needs and, thus, does not need energy from this project.   A motion was made by Frank Dietz to follow the recommendation of the Village Administrator and Sawvel and Associates to not participate in the AMP solar project.  A second to the motion was made by Jacqueline Shoffner.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Pat advised Council that the CDBG grant was out for bid.  Bid opening is June 14th at 10:30 a.m. in the Logan County Commissioners office in case anyone wanted to attend.  He then updated Council on the railroad bed right of way purchase he is working on with DP&L.  He will update Council when he hears back from DP&L.
Pat discussed a .6 acre tract of land that is located in the Village but currently owned  by the Logan County Commissioners.  The property is overgrown with weeds and is holding water and is adjacent to our land by the well field.  He would like to see if the Commissioners would be willing to transfer the land to the village so we can clean it up, excavate it, back fill it and eliminate a mosquito issue.  The Auditor’s webpage shows the value of the land to be $900.00. Council discussed the issue and gave Pat the go ahead to pursue talks with the County Commissioners and report back his findings to Council.  
Pat then informed Council he had a complaint from a resident of someone smoking in the ball park on the old school building lot.  This resident inquired as to whether the Village would be willing to put up a No Smoking sign. Much discussion pursued and the Solicitor brought up the fact of enforcement of such a sign.  He is not sure what the law states but he will research it and report back to Council.  Terry Brentlinger will also do some checking to see how other towns handle the same problem. 
 Pat gave an update on the new fire house and informed everyone lots of steel is going up and hopefully the building will be under roof by the end of this week.  The electrical contractors are presently getting their underground lines installed.
Pat presented a quote from Buschur Electric for a generator to operate the new fire department and the electric storage building for $29,912.75.  The proposed unit would be a 55 KW unit and would be paid for half out of the Fire Fund and half out of the electric fund.  After discussion, a motion was made by Dennis Harford to purchase the generator from Buschur Electric for said price of $29,912.75.  A second to the motion was made by Frank Dietz.  All members then voted yes and the motion passed.
Pat presented a final quote to Council from Quality Paving for the paving of part of the electric storage building parking lot for a price of $49,225.00.   The total cost of the project would be paid for out of the Electric Fund Capital Outlay account.  After discussion, a motion to accept the bid price from Quality Paving was made by Frank Dietz and seconded by Dennis Harford.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.
	A motion was then made by Frank Dietz to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel matters.  The motion was seconded by Jacqueline Shoffner and all members voted yes.  They went into Executive Session at 8:26 p.m.  Council then returned to regular session at 8:45 p.m.  The Mayor asked for Council’s permission to hire two employees.  The first employee was Dave Scott to work in the Water Department eventually becoming Water Superintendent.  Dave has all required water licenses.  His beginning wage would be $18.75 per hour with a raise of $.25 per hour after 90 days and another $.50 raise after he obtains his CDL.  He would be eligible to receive credit for his OPERS service history upon the Village receiving proof of service.  The second employee the Village would like to hire would be Scott Schaefer as a laborer in the electric department to be trained to eventually become a lineman as he finishes all the classes that is required.  His beginning wage would be $11.00 per hour with a $.25 per hour raise in 90 days and a $.50 per hour raise after he obtains his CDL.  A motion was made by Dennis Harford to hire David Scott at the recommended wages and seconded by Frank Dietz.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.
	A motion was made by Jacqueline Shoffner to hire Scott Schaefer at the recommended wages and seconded by Dennis Harford.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.		
A motion was made to adjourn by Jacqueline Shoffner and seconded by Frank Dietz.  All voted yes and the meeting adjourned.
	The next meeting will be June 21st, 2016 at 7:30 p.m. in Council Chambers.
							Respectfully submitted,
																			__________________________							Rebecca Larrabee, Fiscal Officer 


___________________________
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall
